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NOTE! MARCH CALENDAR. 
This week’s guest speaker: Sarah Wright from the National Youth Science Forum. 

Wednesday 17th March: Group 4/5 Forum at Launceston Golf Club.  
(No club meeting 18th March.) 

25th March: Normal club meeting at Grand Chancellor Hotel. 
Debrief: Glover Art Prize Opening Event & Friendship Ball. 

11  
March 
2021 

 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 366 531 
(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 

COMING 
EVENTS 

Sheep Poo Collec-
tion  

Possible mid-week 
date  T.B.A  

 

Friendship Ball 
Tailrace Centre 

13th March. 
 

Red Hot Summer 
Festival 

13th March. 
 

Group 4-5 Forum 
Launceston Golf Club 

17th March. 
 

Science & Engineer-
ing Challenge. 

Albert Hall  
Launceston. 

22nd—23rd March. 
 

Tasmania District 
Conference 

Launceston Confer-
ence Centre 

(Door of Hope 
Church) 

26th-28th March. 

PRESIDENT HARRY’S NOTES. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello Rotarians.  
  

We are back at the Grand Chancellor this Thursday.   
 

The club undertook the catering for the Glover opening night last Friday for the first 
time.  I have received glowing reports from many of the 280 guests and from the 
Glover Organising Committee.  From my observation (peering from the kitchen) the 
night was very successful without even one drama.   
 

The 30 Rotarians, friends and family who volunteered on the night and the SLRC or-
ganising committee (for the many hours and effort to ensure everything and every-
one was ready) deserve the highest praise in achieving this success. 
 

A sincere thank you goes to those involved and members should be proud with the 
knowledge that the club's reputation only improved as a result of a successful and 
well organised night last Friday. 
 

The events and volunteering continue throughout March with the Friendship Ball and 
Red Hot Summer Music Festival this Saturday, Group 4/5 forum on Wednesday 17th 
March and the Rotary District Conference in Launceston over 26th-28th March. 
 

President Harry. 



BRIAN BEARDWOOD 

GRAEME LEFEVRE 

CATHERINE QUARRELL 

LES BAXTER 

KRISTA PREECE 

18TH MARCH 

KRISTA PREECE 

KEVIN PREECE 

NO MEETING AT HGC WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

17TH MARCH 25TH MARCH 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS TERRY CRAWFORD  BERNADETTE ETCHETAMA 

11TH MARCH 

GROUP 4/5 FORUM JUDTH KING 

BBQ AT GLEN DHU PRIMARY SCHOOL. 
 

 
5th March— 

Brian Beardwood—40 years. 
 

 
9th March— 

John Frearson—22 years. 

GLOVER ART PRIZE OPENING EVENT. 



LAST MEETING 25TH FEBRUARY. 

 

AND FINALLY……… 
Church Ladies With Typewriters.  
They're Back!  Those wonderful Church Bulle-
tins!  Thank God for the church ladies with typewrit-
ers.  These sentences actually appeared in church 
bulletins or were announced at church services:    
The Fasting & Prayer Conference includes meals.  
Scouts are saving aluminum cans, bottles and other 
items to be recycled.  Proceeds will be used to cripple 
children.  
Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale.  It's a chance to 
get rid of those things not worth keeping around the 
house.  Bring your husbands.  
Don't let worry kill you off - let the church help.  
Miss Charlene Mason sang 'I will not pass this way 
again,' giving obvious pleasure to the congregation.  
For those of you who have children and don't know it, 
we have a nursery downstairs.  
Next Thursday there will be try-outs for the 
choir.  They need all the help they can get.  
Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were married on Octo-
ber 24 in the church.  So ends a friendship that began 
in their school days.  
A bean supper will be held on Tuesday evening in the 
church hall. Music will follow.  
At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will 
be 'What Is Hell?'  Come early and listen to our choir 
practice.  
Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the 

addition of several new members and to the deterio-
ration of some older ones.  
Please place your donation in the envelope along with 
the deceased person you want remembered. 
The church will host an evening of fine dining, super 
entertainment and gracious hostility.   
Pot-luck supper Sunday at 5:00 PM - prayer and medi-
cation to follow. 
The ladies of the church have cast off clothing of every 
kind.  They may be seen in the basement on Friday 
afternoon.  
This evening at 7 PM there will be a hymn singing in 
the park across from the church.  Bring a blanket and 
come prepared to sin.  
The pastor would appreciate it if the ladies of the con-
gregation would lend him their electric girdles for the 
pancake breakfast next Sunday.  
Low Self Esteem Support Group will meet Thursday at 
7 PM.  Please use the back door.   
The eighth-graders will be presenting Shakespeare's 
Hamlet in the church basement Friday at 7 PM.  The 
congregation is invited to attend this tragedy. 
Weight Watchers will meet at 7 PM at the First Pres-
byterian church.  Please use large double door at the 
side entrance.  
And this one just about sums them all up: 
The Associate Minister unveiled the church's new 
campaign slogan last Sunday: 'I Upped My Pledge - Up 
Yours.'  (Thanks to Andrew Whitehead for this lot!) 

 
A night of good food 
and good fellowship 
was enjoyed by club 

members who 
attended the social 
evening at Wang’s 

Restaurant. 



ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2020-2021 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
58th Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.00 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Secretary Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2020-2021 

Holger Knaack 
Rotary Club of Herzogtum  

Lauenburg-Mölln, Germany. 
 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2019-2020 

Michael Plunkett. 
Rotary Club of Deloraine. 

Email:  
michael@smartrate.com.au 

 

President: 
Harry Galea 

Tel: Home: 6391 1048 
Email: harry.galea57@gmail.com 

 

Secretary: 
Andrea Bartholemew 

Tel: 6344 3668 
Mob: 0400 030 660 

Email: secretary.southlaunceston 
@rotary9830.org.au 

 

Editor: 
Ian Smith. 

Tel: 6327 4036  
Mob: 0437 916 144 

Email: iandesmith@bigpond.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Harry Galea. 
 
Immediate Past President: 
Krista Preece. 
 
Vice-President: 
Lara Alexander. 
 
Secretaries: 
Andrea Bartholemew. 
(Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford. 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon. (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford. (Banking) 
 
DIRECTORS & PORTFOLIOS 
 
Member Services & Foundation: 
Director: Les Baxter. 
Members: Terry Crawford,  
Judith King, Kevin Preece,  
Glenda Iles,  Peter Stearnes. 

 
Community Services: 
Director: Dale Luck. 
Members: Lara Alexander,  
Les Baxter, Merilyn Briggs,  
Nic Butler, Paul Fitzpatrick,  
Steve Gordon, Graeme LeFevre, 
Anna McGrane, Craig Mitchell,  
Phil Niejalke, Troy Reid,  
Ian Smith,   

 
Public Image: 
Director: Glenda Iles. 
Members: , Les Grant,  
Wayne Higgs, Judith King,  
Graeme LeFevre, Kathy MacQueen, 
Catherine Quarrell,  

 
Vocational Services: 
Director: Wayne Higgs. 
Members: Les Baxter, ,  
John Frearson, Glenda Iles,  

Youth Services: 
Director: Sue Faulkner. 
Members: Merilyn Briggs, Di But-
ler, Bernadette Echetama,   
Glenda Iles. 
 
Office Bearers: 
 
Sergeant: Phil Niejalke. 
 
Bulletin:  Ian Smith.  
 
Information Technology: 
  Kathy MacQueen, 
  Anna McGrane. 
   
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith. 
 
Photography:    Brian Beardwood. 
 
Programme:       Les Baxter. 
 
Social:    Les Baxter. 
 
History:     Vacant. 
     
Sheep Manure Project:  
     Graeme LeFevre. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


